
Minutes

CFBD Executive Board Meeting

February 19, 2011

Present:  Drew Ziegler, Sandra Peterson, Pat LeBeau, Mary Benjamin, Hazel Hinton & Dave Miller.

The minutes of the January meeting were presented and approved. 

Pat presented the financial report, we have a bank balance of $10,478.35.  She also reported that we have 66 paid members for 2011.  The question was asked if we needed a membership committee but it was decided that membership is being handled already by present officers and committees.  

Dave reported that he always contacts the Fayetteville Observer, Time Warner Cable and Up & Coming but they print what they choose and we have no option as to whether our ad shows.  He does however plan to make personal contact before our next dance and hopes this will improve.

Earlier this month Drew had approached the Arts Department at Methodist University about designing a logo for a brochure for our club.  He asked for permission (by phone) of the Board Members to approve an amount from $1,000.00 to $1,500.00 as the Department will need to begin this right away.  This approval was given and then also approved unanimously at the meeting.  This should be excellent promotion and advertising for CFBD when the brochures are prepared and placed at various locations as well as with the members.  Printing will be researched and decided at a later date.  

The report on reservations for the March formal showed only 25 at the present time but we anticipate quite a few more as this is a little early for commitments.  Drew will have the reservations forms available tonight for all who need one.  

Remember that tonight’s admission is free for paid up members and for first time guests.  Drew also suggested that we try a (mixer) dance tonight after the lesson.  This will encourage new people to participate as well as have our members meet the guests personally.  We all agreed to this suggestion.

Hazel reported that we still have several nursing/retirement homes who would like us to visit their facilities and demonstrate some of our dances.  It is difficult to find couples who will participate.  The only one I have committed to is at Carolina Inn on May 7, 2011 which is a Saturday before Mother’s Day.  We have done this for several years and they always ask us to come back for this.

The next Board Meeting will be Saturday April 16, 2011.  

Respectively Submitted,

Hazel Hinton      


